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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING
16 January 2014 

BRITISH LEGION, RUITON STREET, DUDLEY

7pm  for 7.15pm START

Present


As signing in sheet
Apologies

George Jones, Madeline Perkins, Kim Advantaggiato, Police & Cllr Tim Wright
1
Welcome & Introductions

Chair welcomed everyone and thanked the Housing Managers for attending.

2
Apologies

As above

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

Minutes agreed as a true record

Matters arising are as follows:

Steps in Autumn Drive leading to British Legion is still not been dealt with.  HMs confirmed that a letter will be sent to the British Legion requesting that the area in front of the garages to be looked at as this is causing the flooding onto the steps.

Land in Stickley Lane.  Environmental Officer has arranged a meeting with the owner of the private land again and this will involve the legal department if necessary.   Feedback will be given to us once meeting has been completed.

JP has spoken to the head teacher of the Ellowes Hall Sports College who confirmed the school’s support in producing a letter of support if required requesting the tidying up of the land.  

4
Housing Managers – Patch Report

AS stated that most of the report had been covered in the matters arising.

AS confirmed that he had emailed confirmation of the positioning of the notice boards to Kim Advantiaggio and the committee confirmed that they would like the second notice board to be positioned in Wood Road outside of the shops by the railings.  CO stated that she would look into this and speak to Kim.

5
Q & A session with Housing Managers

The lighting at the bottom of Ellowes Road by the bungalows has still not been dealt with.

AS confirmed that this has been reported and was under the impression that it had been dealt with.   AS will find out why this is still outstanding.

The situation with the flooding at the bottom of Ellowes Road has now been dealt with and PG confirmed that everything now appears to have improved.

The situation of pot holes in some areas still appears to be the same what now can be done to improve this.

AS confirmed that on the walkabouts any pot holes that are identified are reported and marked in yellow to be dealt with.  Any that do not have any markings round them have not been reported.  AS requested that anyone who sees any pot holes that are not marked please report them immediately to Dudley Council Plus on their 300 number.

Request for someone to come to one of the houses in Ellowes Road as there is a very overgrown Monkey tree which is far too large and causing issues, possibly health and safety, due to the amount of pigeon droppings that are on the branches.   The tree itself is out of control requested for it to be trimmed back.

AS will look into this.

Branches of tree outside flats in Stickley Lane need to be trimmed back as they are causing problems with the telephone lines. This has been requested on the walkabouts before.

AS will look into this.

The Housing Managers were thanked for their reports and at this point the HMs left the meeting.

6
Police Report

The report below was emailed to CBa which she read out to all present.

Figures for Lower Gornal.

 

Burglary Nov 2 + 3 attempts.

 

Dec 4.

Not really much change. The bottom end of Gornal off Himley Rd recently saw a number of Burglaries in afternoons. The team spent last weekend walking the area and these seam to have stopped.

 

Robbery remains zero.

 

Vehicle crime. Nov 5 - Dec 3.

 

Total crime in Nov saw 41 crimes recoded, 2 less than the year before, down 4.7%

Dec saw 28 crimes recorded, 19 less than the year before, down 40.4%

 

Total crime for last year was 334 crimes. 14 less than 2012 so a reduction of 4%.

 

Please remember total crime includes Domestic Incidents ('I don't want texts any more' included) and crimes generated by officers who are out conducting pro active work which is why I don't generally use them but as it is the first month of the year we have all the figures for last year now.

 

In regards to the waste land off Stickley Lane. Even we have tried to help, PCO Richard Plumb put in an application to community payback to clear the area. Unfortunately we need to be able to show someone will continue to keep the area clean so are stuck at the moment. He is going to discuss this with Ahmed Salam (housing manager) as it may come down to wording.

 

We won the hearing re: Lake St who had a licence suspension. Unfortunately he has appealed. The case is going ahead at the beginning of April 2014 (I think, might be March). I have taken a bit of a lead and pushed the DMBC into a sit round the table so we can show he lied to the hearing anyway. On the plus side the owner sold licensing officers alcohol on the 10 JAN 14 without a licence, he is now going to court for that too.
 

Reshaping the geography in the area around Lake St is still under way though some parts are complete.  We have had one call to the area since we last updated, though it was early evening as a group gathered to go else where, the validity of the complaint is questionable though according to the caller the work we have done has had no effect as it is like living in Helmand Province every night still!!

 

Instances of drinking in the village have greatly reduced. We are no longer getting complaints. 

 

There now seams to be a short fall in the funds for the CCTV camera so PCSO Richard Plumb is working on getting the old one restored as it is governed by the same legislation. Eventually the old camera will be a second and be for the bus station.

 

I am still trying to sort things out for the cadets. Unfortunately I rely on others.

 

The elderly care watch is continuing. We have had some good results though there have been two referrals in to care/hospital but at the end of the day it was best for the individuals concerned.

 

We continue to do our work with the schools and DMBC are looking in to the cost of signs designed by the school children.

 

We are also looking to start 'Student Police Surgeries' at Ellowes Spots College. We have discussed assisting in delivering the social care (I think they are called) lessons and having more Police liaison with the school. I have pledged to make us more available and to offer an insight into the Police for any students, including station visits who are interested (or should be).

 

We welcome any ideas on how we can get the message out that Gornal is a nice place to come and live/ visit/ work and wish to encourage people that it IS a safe place to come to in the evenings. I have asked two of my PCSOs to band the idea of a late opening evening with the business watch, perhaps a BBQ etc, try and make it a nice community evening.

 

I have enjoyed my first 6 months here and have mostly been made very welcome, especially by the Ellowes TRA and at PACT along with NHW and the Legion and was very privileged as an officer and Armed Forces Veteran to have been invited to take part in the remembrance parade.

 

I look forward to more involvement with you all when we can plan meetings for when we are on duty.
7
Group Feedback

PACT Meeting – attended by most of the committee members


Sgt Cruickshank stated that the cost of Sedgley Police Sub Station is very high and that ideally would like to see the sub station transferred into Gornal preferably situated at the Ellowes Hall Sport College.


There is a shortfall in the funding for the new camera to be situated in Gornal Village this may be due to the shortfall of crime in the area which is a positive result for the area  however the negative side is that due the low numbers the funding may be given to other priorities.  The decision has been to look at the original camera and utilise this once sorted.


Energy Saving Workshop
Some of the committee members attended an Energy Saving Workshop, very informative, very interesting and some of the vital information was passed onto those present at the meeting ie: check that the tariff is correct, check with your supplier that you are on the correct tariff and double check that if you are on a variable tariff that it is the correct one.


PATIENT PRACTICE GROUP (PPG) meeting – attended by CBa, EL & JP


The group is now becoming more proactive and attending more meetings appropriate to the PPG and surgery.  CBa stated that if there are any issues then please let her know and she will pass on these concerns.   The following were asked to be raised at next PPG meeting in February.


Waiting time for phones to be answered where still taking upto 9 mins and even 18 mins.

Having to interrupt reception staff conversations while waiting to be dealt with.

DUDLEY FEDERATION OF TENANTS AND RESIDENTS (DFTRA) meeting – attended by PG, CBa, EL & GJ

These meetings are attended bi-monthly and enables the TRAs present to forward on any concerns or complaints that their TRA area are experiencing.

There were none reported to the committee members.

8
AOB


JP & GJ have attended meetings of the Upper Gornal Fun Day committee on behalf of the TRA and confirmed that the date of the fun day is 12 June.  Confirmation that the cadets from Ellowes Hall Sports College will be attending and that there are other possibilities of getting other groups involved on the day as well.  JP will keep the committee updated.


CBa requested that the following be minuted.


CBa would like to thank the very prompt response that Louise Robinson, housing manager, responded to the request for the grass area in Malvern View leading up to Autumn Drive be  cleared up.  The amount of litter that had accumulated was a disgrace and CBa reported this and the next day it was cleared up.  

9
The next General Meeting to be held on the 9 April 2014 at The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley. 7pm for 7.15pm start.
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